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Bulletin# 19-004 

OFFICIAL USE ONLY 
CRIME ALERT BULLETIN 

Off-Campus Shooting/Homicide – Near Fredericksburg Area Campus (Germanna Point) 
 

Germanna Community College Police is providing this notice of a criminal incident(s) that occurred in or near 
our community in order to provide information that may help in avoiding a similar crime or provide information 
to solve the crime(s). 
 

August 13, 2019 
 

Students, Faculty and Staff: 
 
On Monday, August 12, 2019, at approximately 9pm, GCC PD was notified by the Spotsylvania County Sheriffs Office of a 
reported shooting in the Germanna Point subdivision near the Fredericksburg Area Campus. The Sheriffs Office advised 
that Deputies and Detectives responded to the 9900 block of Matti Hill Ct in reference to a shooting that occurred just 
before 9pm. Deputies arrived within one minute of the initial call and found an adult male deceased from gunshot 
wounds.  A few minutes later, Spotsylvania Regional Medical Center informed the Spotsylvania County 911 Center that 
an adult male arrived at the hospital with multiple gunshot wounds.  The male was later transferred to another area 
hospital in critical condition. At this time, the Spotsylvania County Sheriffs preliminary investigation concluded that there 
is no immediate threat to the community and the incident appears to be isolated.  

If you have any information about this crime, please contact the Spotsylvania County Crime Solvers. 

 
 
As always, be aware of your surroundings. It’s always better to walk in pairs and trust your instincts. If you have safety 
concerns, GCC PD can provide safety escorts at any time. Call (540) 891-3079 for a safety escort. Students, faculty and 
staff are asked to stay alert. Please sign up for any of our crime prevention trainings (Stalking Awareness, R.A.D., Refuse 
to Be a Victim, Active Shooter/Hostile Threat response, etc…). As a reminder, if you see any suspicious person or activity 
in or around our college locations, please notify our College Police Dispatch immediately at extension 312911 from any 
college VoIP phone or 540-727-2911 from a cell phone.  
 

This crime alert bulletin is being distributed as required by the Jeanne Clery Act of 1998 
U.S. Code of Federal Regulations Title 34, Chapter IV, Section 668.46 (e),  

 


